
MID VALLEY SPECIAL EDUCATION COOPERATIVE 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUESTS 

REPORT TO THE EXECUTIVE ADVISORY BOARD 
November 7, 2012 

 

Mid Valley has responded to one (1) on-going Freedom of Information Act Request.   We responded to 
Patti Lopuszanski’s narrowed request as follows: 

2. “FOIA request item three - please note I received a copy of my personnel file in the fall of 2011 
prior to a grievance being filed by  MVSEA union reps and Jackie Robbins on my behalf.   It is my 
request to have e-mails amongst the following:  Carla Cumblad, Susan Caddy, IEA/NEA and 
MVSEA union representatives, coordinators, Executive Advisory Board, Sandy Richmond and 
Karin Alber that relate to my grievance, the change in status of my job from union to confidential 
as presented to me on May 11, 2012, investigation of FOIA request made outside of the 
workplace, written reprimands, insubordination allegations, and all communication as it relates to 
witnesses and their names noted during my grievance and evaluation that substantiates the 
claims that Carla Cumblad wrote and based my termination off of.  This should reduce this 
request substantially.  Please feel free to contact me for further clarification.” 

 
On November 1, 2012, Mid Valley responded in writing and provided copies of 
responsive records.  A copy of the formal response is attached. 
 
ESTIMATED PERSONNEL TIME TO RESPOND:  14.5 Hours 
Cost to respond:   
 Personnel time:  Executive Director – 7.5 hours 
     Director of Business – 12 hours 
     Administrative Assistant – 1 hour 
              TOTAL:    20.5 hours, total cost:  $1,083.67 
 Pages copied:     81 @ $.15/page:  $12.15 (the first 50 copies will not be billed  
     to  requestor) 
        Attorney: $2,508.75 
 

In addition, attorney fees from FOIA request in May totaled $825.  
                  


